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Bramble Infant School & Nursery

Bramble Road, Southsea, PO4 0DT 

 Headteacher: Oli Bradley
Nursery Manager: Mrs Mindy Butler




4th June 2018
Year Two Topic Letter Summer Two

Dear Parents,

Welcome back! We are sure that your children will really enjoy this half-term in what is their last significant period of time at infant school.  This half-term is always extremely busy with the business of transition to junior schools but we feel that it is also a time where the children need to be cherished, nurtured and valued for their time with us.  
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The topic this half-term is ‘A Life on the Ocean Waves’ which allows the children to find out about the seas and oceans in a very engaging way and we hope you as parents will be able to fully participate with these celebrations in a very active manner.
Week 1:  Water, water everywhere…      
This week as oceanographers we will be finding out about the oceans of the world and their geographical location.  We shall also be labelling some of the physical and human features of land and sea so that the children have the language to discuss their thinking and learning.  As readers we will be enjoying the poetry of Edward Lear in ‘The Owl and the Pussy Cat.’
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Week 2:  Under the sea.
During this period of time we shall be delving further underwater and finding out in more detail about the layers of the ocean and the animals which inhabit there. We shall be particularly interested in the life-cycle of the sea turtle and we shall begin to explore the wonderful story by Michael Morpurgo, ‘Dolphin Boy.’  As environmentalists, we shall be finding out about the immense problem of plastic pollution in our seas and oceans and how this effects the animals who live there.  We shall also need some clean glass jars (without labels) for this week please!
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Week 3: Lord Horatio Nelson:      
As historians, we shall be going back in time to find out about the life of Lord Horatio Nelson and his historical significance.  We shall be imagining what it would have been like to have been for Nelson when he was first sent to sea as a young boy.  We shall also this half-term be visiting HMS Victory (more details to follow) at the Historic Dockyard in order for the children to appreciate its place in British history.

Week 4:  Portsmouth v Jamaica
This week we shall be comparing our little island with Jamaica.  We shall be looking at the similarities and differences as well as thinking about whether we would prefer to live in Portsmouth or Jamaica.  To celebrate our learning about Jamaica we shall be having a ‘Jamaica Day’ on 3rd July 2018.  This will give the children the opportunity to ‘visit’ the island and experience some of it exciting opportunities.
Week 5:  Waterproofing

As scientists, this week, we shall be learning about waterproofing and taking part in an ‘Umbrella Investigation!  This will allow the children to find out about different materials and those that are the most suitable for waterproofing.
Weeks 6 and 7 ‘The End is Nigh!’ 
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Towards the end of the half-term we will be celebrating the achievements of the children during their time at school.  We begin to practice our ‘Leavers Assembly’ extravaganza to which you will of course be invited!  More details to follow very soon but please make sure you attend this! (Tissues will be strategically placed during this event!)  Please also be aware that the children have the opportunity to purchase a T-Shirt emblazoned with the children on the front as a lasting memory of their time at Bramble Infant School.
Celebrating Positive Behaviour

As we are sure you are aware we have a ‘Learning Ladder’ within the classroom which celebrates positive behaviour in and around the school.  As you know if your child shows real enthusiasm for following learning expectations, they will receive a ‘Supersonic Learning’ Certificate.’  Please celebrate with your child if they receive this certificate as it truly shows how hard they have been trying to develop the skills for learning which they will need both in the present and going forwards. 
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As a Year Group, Year Two also have a system to celebrate class success.  We have a ‘Jewel Jar’ in each classroom to receive jewels for amazing whole class behaviour.  During the half-term, children will receive whole class/Year Group mini-rewards which ascend towards an exciting event outside of the norm are on our way towards the culmination of rewards which will be a Year Two Water Extravaganza!  (No swimming involved but your child will get wet as will we!)  More details to follow!                       
Final Thoughts!
We would like to take this opportunity to thank you for the very real investment you have made with the school and the support and partnership you have given us.  We realize that we are a very small cog in the ‘wheel’ in the educational journey that your child will make but it is one that is extremely important as it lays the foundation for further learning both personal and academic.  Although we teach many hundreds of children over the years, please be assured your children’s faces will remain long in our memory and it is always lovely to see them in due course even if sometimes it is many years later, making their mark in the world.  Please come and see us from time to time and let us know how your child is doing! We will always be pleased to see you!  

With all our sincere wishes for your child’s future and for you as a family, thank you again for all your support this year and through your child’s time in school.
Mrs Fiona Shellard                                                                      Mrs Emma Hobday

Willow Class Teacher/Year Two Leader                                  Hazel Class Teacher
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Dates for your diary:   
13.6.18 – Year Two Structure Building Morning Transition Event 9.30 am – 11.15 am (Parents welcome to come with us to Craneswater and Fernhurst Junior School)

18.6.18 – INSET Day (School closed)

19.6.18 – Willow Class to visit HMS Victory

20.6.18 – Hazel Class to visit HMS Victory

22.6.18 – Non-School Uniform (Bring sweets for Tombola)

29.6.18 – Non-School Uniform (Bring a bottle for Bottle Tombola)

30.6.18 – Bramble Infant School Summer Fair 12.00 pm – 3.00 pm

2.7.18 – Year Two Transition Day (Fernhurst Junior School)

               Year Two Transition Morning (Craneswater Junior School)

3.7.18 – Year Two Jamaica Day (Come dressed ready for Jamaica!)

5.7.18 – Sports Day 

6.7.18 -  INSET Day (School closed)

12.7.18 – Reports out to parents

19.7.18 – Parents Evening

20.7.18 – Leavers’ Assembly @ 2.00 pm

23.7.17 – Year Two Leavers’ Activities Day      
24.7.18 – Last Day!                            

 Infant School Tel: (023) 9282 8604, email address gisadmin@goldsmith.portsmouth.sch.uk
Nursery Tel: (023) 9282 8606 / (023) 9281 5460, email address ccenquiries@brambles.portsmouth.sch.uk
www.goldsmithinfantschool.co.uk

